The Annual Meeting of Goring Heath Parish Council was held in the Parish Hall on Thursday 9th May 2013 at 8pm.

1. Present:  Chairman Peter Dragonetti, Councillors Nick Elsome, Tim King, and Martin Wise. Also present, District Councillor Ann Ducker and parish clerk Caroline Hadley.

2.  Apologies for Absence were received from Kate Giles, Richard Greenford, Nick Henry and Marjo McGee.
3. Election of Chairman. Peter Dragonetti proposed by Martin Wise and seconded by Tim King. All in favour. 
4. Election of Vice Chairman. Nick Henry proposed by Peter Dragonetti and seconded by Martin Wise. All in favour.
5. Minutes of the last meeting, 11th April 2013 were signed as correct.

6. Matters arising.  Two volunteers had come forward to paint the phone box after the request in the newsletter, Amanda Holland and 12 year old Hebe Mendez. Harry Butterworth had been in touch with Tim King and update him with any relevant information about the bridge closure for the newsletter. Peter will be contacting the landowner concerning footpath. 
7. Parish Hall. All is well. 
8. Newsletter/Website. The last edition had been another good one.
9. Recreation Ground. The recreation ground is fine. Martin would check with Berrinsfield to see if they are cutting Garton end and also check the footways. He will ask them to notify the parish council when the cutting has been done. Orchard coombe are sticking with Green and Tidy for their grass cutting.  .
10. District Councillors Report.Ann reported that the thame Neighbourhood Plan had been agreed through a referendum with 70% saying yes. She also reported that SODc had an award for young achivers (under 22) and if there was anyone who should be nominated from the parish details could be found on the website. .
11. County Councillors Report  None. Kevin Bulmer had been elected 
12. Planning and Unauthorised Developments. 
P13/S1139/FUL  Land adjacent to Rose Cottage Hill Bottom Road Whitchurch Hill RG8 7PT Erection of a two bedroom house. Should be refused
P13/S0994/HH 17 Orchard Coombe Whitchurch Hill RG8 7QL The proposed works consist of: 1) replacement of existing flat roofs to garage, study and rear bedroom with new tiled pitched roofs with roof pitch and tiles to match existing. 2) extension of garage at the front of the property by 4m. 3) extension of kitchen and living room by 3.2m at front of property. 4) extension of bedroom at rear of property by 4m. No strong views
 P13/S1010/HH Harptree Hill Bottom Crays Pond RG8 7PT Single storey front & rear extensions. No strong views.
13. Finance. There was £15,685.39 in the bank on 1 May. £3.37 had been earned in untaxed interest. £90 from adverts had been paid in and £408.30 had been received from SODC  The Direct Debit for £2,674.44 for the loan repayment had been paid on 1 May. It was agreed to send a donation of £200 to the Woodcote Volunteers as they helped people in the parish The following cheques were drawn and authorised. 
301236
Emptying of Dog Bins

£12.20

301237
May Newsletter


£240.00

301238
HM revenue & customs

£72.60

301239
Clerks Salary April


£257.40

301240
Insurance



£1,362.40

301241
Woodcote Volunteers


£200.00








£2,144.60
14. Annual Return and Annual Governance Statement. The meeting approved the annual governance statement. The annual return would have to be approved at the June meeting 
15. Crays Pond/Tinepits Both ponds are full. At Tinepits someone has added garden cuttings to the stack. Peter will speak to Ian Tiller to see if it has been done by an Orchard Coombe resident.
16. Working Parties. None planned until September
17. Registering the pub as a community asset. Ann will ask for the details of how to proceed with this  to be sent to the parish council
18. Correspondence Adrian Wheeler had asked permission to use the green for the Toadhall 10k on 23 June in aid of Whitchurch Primary School funds. The meeting were happy for this to go ahead as long as the green was left tidy. Kathryn Holloway a freelance reporter had emailed concerned that lady Cockburn of New House Farm was not getting any help with the problem of neighbouring land being an eyesore Peter had replied and a Section 251 order would be placed.   The meeting decided against becoming a member of the Oxfordshire Playing fields Association. SODC had written to say that if the parish council wanted to put forward any changes for the Community Governance Review the closing date is the 28 June. 
19. AOB .The meeting decided that the money remaining from the money given by Castrol for the VAS should be kept to cover the cost of any maintenance that might be required.  SODC are able to give advice about obtaining grants for some new play equipment at Garton End.
20. Date of the next meeting will be Thursday 13th June at 8pm in the Parish Hall. The meeting finished at 9.20pm
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